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Consumer Prices 
The consumer price index rose 0.3 percent in November, a touch firmer than the expected increase of 0.2 

percent.  However, the measure almost rounded down to 0.2 percent (0.258 percent).  Energy prices rose a bit 
more than expected (0.8 percent versus our expectation of 0.5 percent).  However, given the normal range of 
variation in the energy component, we do not view the miss as especially surprising.  The core component rose 
0.2 percent, matching expectations.  The increase was a “firm” 0.2 percent; that is, it rounded down to the 
published total (0.230 percent), marking a reversal of the prior month, when the change was less than 0.2 but 
rounded up to that total (0.157 percent).  Food prices rose only 0.1 percent in November, continuing a soft pattern 
that began in the spring and offsetting pressure seen in the early months of the year. 

The latest monthly results left the year-over-year change in the headline index at 2.1 percent, the firmest reading 
of the year thus far, but still below most observations in 2018.  The core component rose 2.3 percent in the past 
12 months, a reading in the upper portion of the recent range (just a touch below the cyclical high of 2.4 percent in 
August and September; charts). 

The core component showed a wide variety of changes in November.  Prices of medical care services remained 
on a firm path, increasing 0.4 percent or more for seven consecutive months (0.4 percent in November).  The cost 
of recreation services, which has been generally tame, rose 0.6 percent in November after a jump of 0.9 percent in 
October, led by fees for cable television and admissions to events.  The cost of education and communication 
services also were under upward pressure, reflecting higher charges for internet access and landline telephone 
services.  Tuitions were subdued.  These sources of upward pressure were countered to a degree by lighter than 
normal increases in rents.  In addition, prices of new motor vehicles fell for the fifth consecutive month, and 
airfares fell for the second consecutive month. 
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